
 

Stockton Outreach Subcommittee Meeting #5 

Thursday, June 16, 2022 – 2:00 pm – 3:00 pm 

 
Zoom Meeting: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87292086840?pwd=NlYwaTlZcjdjNURndHZWODB3VWVQZz09 
Meeting ID: 872 9208 6840 

Passcode: 617 
Toll-free Dial In: (877) 853-5247 

 

Attendees: Stephanie Ng, Brianna Rubio, Juan Luis Carranza, Douglas Vigil, Espe Vielma, Interpreter, Heather 
Heinks, Jonathan Pruitt, Margo Praus, Nate Knodt, Ed Ward, Jasmine Rosales Castillo  

 

AGENDA ITEM DISCUSSION ACTION REQUIRED 

Welcome/Introductions   

Review Action Items Jonathan asked for a status regarding the laminated 
boundary map to use for outreach and having a 
standard map to post online to allow folks to know 
where the boundary map is at. The Air Valley District 
team announced that the map is complete and has a 
QR code. This code can be used for those who want 
to share their contact info or use the tool to look up 
their address to see if they fall within the boundary.  
 
Douglas asked the difference between the old map 
and the new one. Jonathan clarified that there is no 
difference, only that it is bigger in size. Douglas also 

 
Air Valley District to email 
the map image to the team 
to have it on file and use 
when needed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87292086840?pwd=NlYwaTlZcjdjNURndHZWODB3VWVQZz09


 

shared concern with scam calls related to solar 
panels and was unsure if it was us or a scam. 
Jonathan clarified that there are not any solar panels 
on the project. 
 
Espe added that solar is one of the issues they are 
working on because a lot of community members are 
being misinformed and thinking that these solar 
panels are free. It was advised to include a 
streamline message such as “AB-617 is funding from 
Carb or Air District” so that folks know who the 
funder is and what it is, when they see any materials. 
Everyone agreed that a funding statement is a good 
idea.  
 
The team discussed a streamline approach process 
for community members to join.  
 
Espe shared that they are using e-gift cards to value 
their community members time for participating in 
workshops, especially those that are long in duration. 
These workshops are broken up into breakout 
sessions that address a variety of questions. In terms 
of the write up of all this, Espe will share the 
breakdown of the process that has been utilized.  
 
The format of workshops and meetings were 
discussed with the team. Some expressed 
concerned with the recent COVID outbreak. There 
was discussion regarding the in-person meetings 

 
 
 
 
 
Air Valley District to add 
funding statement to 
materials. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Espe to share virtual 
workshop write-up process 
with the team sometime 
next week. 



 

and the point of contact coming from the host. A vote 
was done, and hybrid format won the vote. 
Workshop will be promoted during the summer and 
in-person will be considered if COVID cases 
decrease. 

Leveraging the Mini Grant Program Stephanie previewed the mobility 
infrastructure map on the Social Pinpoint 
platform and asked for feedback. This map 
showed where EV Charging, Bike Path, and 
Car Share Hub Locations would be suitable in 
the community. Jonathan emphasized the 
importance of sharing our work and resources 
with SJCOG to ensure we are not duplicating 
any project efforts. Stephanie shared that the 
Air District is in touch with SJCOG.  
 
 
An outreach training was discussed for the 
Outreach Subcommittee. This training will 
focus on sharing out using the mapping 
survey tool and developing a script.  
 

Air District to reach out to 
SJCOG to see if there is 
anything that can be added 
to make the map better, 
and also to the City for their 
feedback. 
 
 
 

Next Step(s)  Identifying mobility infrastructure priority locations 
with CSC members  

 

Wrap Up   

Next Meeting 7/14/22 at 2:00pm  

 
Meeting adjourned at 3:05PM 


